Minutes of Hertfordshire Volleyball Association AGM
13th June 2013 at Rudolph Steiner School

Meeting opened by Glynn Archibald 20:00hrs

Attendance

The meeting was well attended, clubs present were
Angela Cunningham, VK Barnet - David Gregory, VK Barnet – Maksims Krivesko, Harriers – Jayne Skeith, Berkhamsted – Bob Chapman, WHVC - Rob Parkinson WHVC – Sebastien Flesch, Enfield – Krzysztof Dabrowski, Red Eagles(Treasurer) – Dawn Graceson, Watford(Youth Development) – Glynn Archibald, Watford (Chair) – Phill, Vale(Secretary) - Branislav Kovac, Watford - Geert Alkema, RSS - Jonathan Sands, Bishops Stortford Dragons - Steven Fee, Guest Speaker
Apologies

Mick Warnes, Web Master - Shelly Hiddleston, Berkhamsted
Minutes of previous Annual General Meeting
Minutes accepted -

Phill – Aylesbury Vale




Krzy  –  Red Eagles
Chairs Report
No formal report, Glynn delivered a brief report and update on his situation. 
Secretary’s Report
No Report

Treasurers Report

Krzy delivered his Treasurers Report –  Attached
A short discussion took place on the report, Krzy clarified points raised.
Competitions Secretary Report

Phill gave a brief report – 
No real issues were brought forward this year, need to try to get score sheets sent through on a more timely fashion. 
5 Matches were defaulted this season, last season there were 10.
Phill asked for a vote of thanks be given to Mick for helping to set up the initial fixtures and his continued support throughout the season.
A brief discussion took place around the use of simplified score sheets, several views were aired.  It was agreed that they should only be used in exceptional circumstances and both teams playing must agree to their use.  Regardless  of the division being played in.
Web Master
Not a lot of changes to the Web site this season, but have kept news and results up to date.

Mick would like to develop the site to include a content management system , to allow others to directly update the site with results.

Mick is happy to carry on in role, but also happy to stand down if someone else would like to take on responsibilities.

Youth Development

Dawn delivered a detailed report on youth development (attached).
Krzy (Red Eagles) – Informed the Committee that he had been running sessions to introduce VB to schools and after school sessions going well.  This should help to develop more  junior clubs and maybe develop a junior division.

BK (Watford) - discussed building feeder sessions  for juniors to be able to progress all the way through to NVL.

Angela (VK Barnet) - Currently running beginner and junior sessions, would support a junior tournament.  Consider 3 / 3 a year.

A discussion took place around the best format for junior tournaments / division.  To be continued at the next meeting as an item on the agenda.
Krzy (Red Eagles) -  To collate a list of junior tournaments and events to promote and circulate.

St Albans Beech courts had a successful launch, coached around sixty children.

Election of Officials

A discussion took place around the election of officials and the constitution;

Chairman - 


Glynn Archibald (Watford)




Proposed: Dawn Graceson (Watford)
  Seconded: Phill Mould (Aylesbury Vale)
Treasurer -


Rob Parkinson (WHVC)




Proposed: Bob Chapman (WHVC)      Seconded: Phill Mould (Aylesbury Vale)
Secretary-


Angela Cunningham (VK Barnet)




Proposed: Krzysztof Dabrowski ( Red Eagles)   Seconded: Phill Mould (Aylesbury Vale)

Competitions Secretary-
Phill Mould (Aylesbury Vale)




Proposed: Dawn Graceson (Watford)   Seconded: Angela Cunningham (VK Barnet)

Web Master-


Mick Warnes - Angelo (VK Barnet)
A discussion took place over the role and the nominations.  Glynn to contact both with a view to establishing a dual role, Web Master & Social Media.  Also this would give resilience and share the work load for this technical role.  Formal appointments would be carried out at the next scheduled meeting.
Junior Development-

Krzysztof Dabrowski ( Red Eagles)  - Branislav Kovac (Watford)
Dawn Graceson (Watford)  has carried out this challenging role for some time now and is standing down due to personal circumstances.  The HVA would like to offer a massive vote of thanks to Dawn for all of her hard work and commitment to developing junior volleyball within Hertfordshire. 
Krzysztof Dabrowski ( Red Eagles)  and Branislav Kovac (Watford), would like to take on this role, both are already involved in junior development.  A discussion took place around creating a shared role, this will be explored further as the constitution would allow for this to happen.  A decision will be formalised at the nest meeting.
We welcome and thank the new committee for taking on and continuing in the roles as voted above, and look forward to an enjoyable and successful season ahead.
League Structure

A discussion took place on dates for next seasons HVA Committee meetings, Cup Final date.  Please place these dates in you diaries, we will send reminders nearer the time.
15th September 2013
-
Pre-season tournament & Medal Presentations
12th September 
2013
-
Fixtures Meeting

21st November 2013 
-
Committee Meeting

20th February 2014
-
Committee Meeting (Cup Final Planning)

27th April 2014

-
Cup Finals to be confirmed

5th June
2014

-
AGM

As usual there will be the opportunity for team movements, especially with the possible entry of two new clubs.
This will be confirmed when Team entries are made in August
AOB
The HVA is looking to run a pre-season tournament on the 15th September at the Herts Sports Village as previous.  Two courts have been booked for the day, team entries will be £60 per team.  Will look to follow similar format as in previous tournaments.  Krzy will speak to Mick regarding this format.

Two teams wish to join the HVA next season.  Bishops Stortford & Milton Keynes.

Jonathan Sands attended the meeting and introduced the Bishops Stortford Dragons;

New club with 72 members, currently working on junior development involving schools.  Would like to enter  men's (Div 1) team, women's team and mixed team.
Milton Keynes (Layne Walker) did not attend the meeting, little information available regarding entry wishes.  Phill to contact, as some concerns raised around travelling to MK and match days and times.

Medal presentations were discussed, League winners & runners up will receive medals.  The HVA will supply all medals but will cap funding at twelve medals per team.  WHVC would need 27 medals for all of their Mixed team players to receive a runners up medal.

Steven Fee attended the meeting to discuss the Olympic legacy beech VB courts in St Albans.  HVA can use them for free on a Monday & Wednesday evening currently.  Further details as of yet un-finalised on how to book and costs involved.  Steve is really keen to promote the use of these facilities, the HVA will support where we can and promulgate information as and when it becomes available.
Team registration deadline, beginning of August, Phill will send out entry forms in September.
Meeting ended 22:30hrs
